
GPS April 28, 2019 

Monday: 1 John 4: 7  10 — Love is a critical component of Christian 
community. It is the mark of what it means to be a community that is 
trying to follow Jesus. What importance does the writer of 1 John put on 
love? Where does the basis of this love come from? And how is the love 
described here different from how the world understands it? How has the 
love God has offered in Jesus made life different for you? 

Tuesday: 1 Peter 1:22 - 25 - The writer of Peter emphasizes the 
mutuality of love, just as Jesus himself did (John 13:34-35). This means 
that the context of love is always community. Love requires others. Love 
makes unity possible. Think of a time when you have experienced love 
from someone or a group of believers in the Body of Christ? What were 
the circumstances? How was love demonstrated? What was the result or 
outcome?  

Wednesday: Mark 12: 28 - 31 - There are few people in life who are 
totally committed to something. What does it mean to be totally 
committed? Olympic athletes are totally committed to their sport. 
Everything decision they make hinges on whether it will help or hurt them 
reach their goal of being a good athlete. What they eat, how often they 
practice, where they go, and who they spend time with is all determined 
by whether it helps them meet their goal. This reading contains what 
many call the “Great Commandment” - the call to love God and love 
neighbor and to do so with total commitment. If you took this seriously, 
how would this affect how you live? What changes are needed?  

Thursday: 1 Cor. 13:1-13 - As Rick mentioned on Sunday, this text was 
written to a church that was in conflict. Paul understand the reality of 
living as a community: it’s messy and it’s hard! It requires constant care, 
constant forgiveness, and under all, a people committed to love - even 
when they don’t feel like it. When have you had to “love” someone when 
you didn’t feel loving? What were the circumstances? What happened as 
a result of your loving, either in you or the other person? 

Friday: Colossians 3:5 - 14 — In this letter, the writer lists a number of 
things that are put to death. These behaviors are community-killers. They 
create dissension which leads to division. They keep us from loving one 
another. What other things interfere with our ability to love one another? 
The writer points out that the power love has is to bind us together and 
create harmony. Peace. What is one thing you can do this week, today, 
to love another brother or sister that is part of CUMC? An email? A 
letter? A visit? Make it happen. 
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